Colorado QRP Meeting minutes

January 9, 2010  10:30AM

Meeting Location: Milestone Technologies 

Call to order by President Scoot Garcia KC0HSV
Roll call – 16 members in attendance – Sign up sheet will be posted at  www.cqc.org
President’s message delivered to the attendees by Scott Garcia – Greeting and call to Order.

No Treasurer’s report.  

Secretary’s report given by Vince Kumagai KI0RB. 
The minutes from the November 2009 meeting have been posted on the CQC web site.  A copy was provided at the meeting for review.  A call for approval of the minutes was requested.  A vote was taken and was unanimous to approve the November 2009 minutes.
The CQC Garage Sale bin is empty.  A call for donations for items for the benefit of the club was put forth by Vince Kumagai KI0RB. The first Hamfest that the CQC Club will attend will be the Aurora Repeater Association Hamfest on February 7, 2010.  Jay Schwisow – KT5E proposed that we tow the “cow” up to the Hamfest and setup a demonstration station.  Vince Kumagai will coordinate with Jay to get this accomplished.  
OLD BUSINESS

Proposition submitted by Pete Innskeep NO2D was reviewed.  As the original proposal was tabled at the November meeting no further discussion was conducted.  However the disposition of the club antenna trailer still needs to be addressed before Field Day 2010 as we will not be able to park the trailer at Pete’s after that date.

The audit of the CQC books has been completed and a report on the books will be deferred till the March 2010 meeting.  Vote on the deferment was proposed by Frank Ivan K0FEI and passed unanimously.

The proposal to obtain a new 10M antenna for Field Day 2010 was reviewed.  Frank Ivan K0FEI will head up the project.  No vote required.

Marshall Emm – Report on Winter Fox Hunt

The QRP Winter Fox Hunt 2009 is underway in it eight week and will run till March 18th, 2010.   Four fox operators are active each week.  Two on 80M Tuesdays evenings and two on 40M Thursday evenings.  Complete information on the fox hunts is available at www.qrpfoxhunt.org.

Reports from Field Day chairpersons:

Al Dawkins – K0FRP – W0CQC competitive site 
There is a proposal to obtain a second club call sign.  Two call signs are proposed, K0CQC and N0CQC.  This second call sign will be used for the ALOHA field day site.

The preference is for K0CQC if this call is available and if not the second choice is N0CQC.   A vote was requested by Jim Pope KG0PP and seconded by Scott Garcia KC0HSV.  Vote was taken and passed unanimously.
Meeting adjourned.

Submitted by:  Vince Kumagai KI0RB – Club Secretary.

